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Monthly Meeting Minutes (Revised)
September 2022


Date of Meeting:	September 27, 2022

Time of Meeting:	Called to order at 6:36 p.m. at the Sargeant Multipurpose Room

Attendance:		Alan Bartley, Jim Kidd, Scott Reid, Shirley Brown, David and Mary Steele, Lance Hibben, and a number of other neighbors.

Roseville
Police report:		Provided a brief overview of the normal monthly crime issues for Beat 2.  Provided an update concerning prior complaints about a person driving a black BMW frequently and excessively speeding on Ridgecrest.  Some kind of citation was issued and a vehicle was impounded; however, it remains an on-going issue.  Neighbors raised a few other questions concerning motorcyclists, illegal fireworks, and a recent news story about an arrest of a sports coach.

Visitor Forum:	Visitors did not present any new topics.

Auditor’s Report:	Geoff Kragen provided an update concerning his progress with conducting the periodic audit report for the MNA.  There were some issues involving reimbursables; however, the books balanced as of July 2022.  Geoff plans to work with Treasurer Mary Steele to finish the audit in October or November.

Meeting Minutes
from August:		Meeting minutes were approved for the August meeting.

Treasurer’s
Report:	Mary indicated there were no financial changes from the prior month and the bank balance remains at $4,157.43.

Police Presentation
on Homeless Issues:	Presenting for the City were Officers Darby, Kantley, and Social Services Clinician Smith.  Staff presented their integrated team model approach developed to comply with State laws and methodologies trying to be more effective working with Roseville’s homeless population.  Their methods focus on enforcement, outreach, prevention, intervention, and re-integration.  They provided more details and other resources, such as High Schools, on how these methodologies are used.  They advised the most recent census report for homeless people showed there were about 750 people in Placer County and 323 in Roseville.  They answered neighbors’ questions.

MNA Board and 
Officer Positions:	The existing slate of officers was approved.


RCONA report:	Jim Kidd reported the following:
				
Roseville Electric plans to implement an 8% rate increase in 2023.

A medical take-back event for unused prescription and non-prescription drugs is planned at Maidu Park October 29th.

The City’s Parks and Recreation Department is planning a “huge” sports complex project in West Roseville (the third regional park for the city).

Old Business:		
MNA budget for the October Maidu Park clean-up was approved for $200.  Details and assignments were discussed for preparations.

New Business:	Alan raised a discussion about future needs for presentation aides such as a projector and screen.  Ideas were shared how to get these resources including purchasing these items or if the school can provide loaners for us to use when needed.

 			Alan plans to provide 3-4 options for October guest speakers.

Meeting Adjourned:	Unknown time (sorry)

Acting Secretary:	Lance Hibben
			
